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 Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ Standards and 
Training 

                                      (KSCPOST) 
 

Commission Meeting Minutes 
                                      Held at KS-CPOST – 1999 N.  Amidon, Ste. 350 

Wichita, KS 
  November 4, 2020 

  3:00 pm 
 
Attendees: 

KSCPOST Members Present KSCPOST Staff 

Chair Brandon J. Johnson Gary Steed, Executive Director 

Commissioner Robert Angell Michelle Meier, Counsel 

Commissioner Tim Bauer Rose Ann Kelley, Sr. Administrative Assistant 

Commissioner Jeff Herrig  

Commissioner Thomas Hongslo KLETC Staff 

Commissioner Herman Jones Darin Beck, Executive Director 

Commissioner Don Scheibler  

Commissioner Kirk Thompson  

  

Absent:  

Commissioner Mark Bundy  

Commissioner Kelly Herzet  

Commissioner Cole Presley  

Commissioner Gaten Wood  
 

The public KS-CPOST Commission meeting was held via Microsoft Teams Meeting and was called to 
order at 3:01 pm by Chair Brandon J. Johnson.  Executive Director Gary Steed conducted a roll call of 
commissioners in attendance, along with KS-CPOST and KLETC staff in attendance listed above. 

Commissioner Herrig made a motion (2020 M 20) that the Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ 
Standards and Training act as an independent credentialing body pursuant to Donald J. Trump’s 
Executive Order No. 13929.  In so acting, the Commission will grant law enforcement agency 
certification based solely on an agency’s statement of declaration attesting that agency policy has been 
reviewed and is compliant with the Executive Order.     
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The Commission will act as an independent credentialing agency for the duration of Executive Order 
No. 13929, so long as duly appointed by the Attorney General.  The Commission may discontinue acting 
as an independent credentialing agency if, in the opinion of the Executive Director, the responsibilities 
of doing so become overly burdensome or costly, or the program is otherwise terminated.  The motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Hongslo and passed unanimously. 

A motion (2020 M 21) was made by Commissioner Bauer and seconded by Commissioner Jones to 
adjourn the meeting at 3:26 pm.  The motion pass unanimously. 

 

 

 

 

 


